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Upcoming   Meetings 

=================== 
Saugeen Stamp Club 
      Tues Dec 6 

 
———————————- 
Kincardine Stamp Club 
       Wed Dec 7 
 
———————————- 
Owen Sound Stamp Club 
       Wed Dec 21 
————————————- 

Guelph Stamp Club 
       Tues Dec 6 
       Tues Dec 20 
 
————————————- 

KW Philatelic Society 
       Thurs Dec 8  

——————————— 

Check with the club    
before going to its    
meeting.    

 

Thoughts of an old curmudgeon #16 
By Dave Pugh 

Well, I missed last month, lots of excuses that I won’t get into here.  

Now for a bit of nostalgia…at the Saturday October 1st meeting we had an auc-
tion of material of the late Gor- don Speers. There 
were, I think, 36 box lots of material from Gord’s 
accumulation. Thank you to Peter Kritz for the as-
semblage of the lots and being the auctioneer. I am 
not sure as to how many members acquired a 
lot or two, but it was an inter- esting hour of activity 
acquiring material to wade through at home.  

For those who are wondering who the heck was he, I 
knew him as the quiet member in the back corner. 
Well as for me, I acquired a number of the lots that I sorted through and did ac-
quire some items for my collection interests, especially “Perth County Postal 
History” corner business covers of various enterprises located in the County. 
There were also covers from various post offices in Wellington, Huron, Bruce, 
Grey, Dufferin counties and quite a number from further afield. From all this, 
there was a prevalence of Palmerston, Listowel, Harriston, Hanover, Walkerton, 
Drayton, Neustadt, Elora, Fergus, Guelph, Stratford, Kitchener-Waterloo and 
Elmira. The most interesting knowledge I got from sorting out this material was 
that Gord was an avid collector/accumulator. Gord had established a supply of 
postal items from his family, a large number of enterprises and connecti0ns 
throughout the area that saved their postal envelopes intact.  Obviously he must 
have done road trips to collect these items. For my purchases, these items 
were sorted by year and sometime by the businesses. It is not clear as to 
whether Gord ever looked at or did anything with the material beyond the point 
of collection, hence the boxes and boxes that we had a chance to acquire.  

It also became clear that he was an avid light aircraft pilot, belonging to the Ex-
perimental Aircraft Association and the Flying Farmer Association. I am not 
clear as to what Gord did in life and the enterprises that he was involved in or 
connected to. It appears that he may have been a member of the Shriners due 
to the large number of Lodge covers from quite a number of Lodges through-out 
the area. Any errors or omissions are mine alone. In all likely-hood, other suc-
cessful auction participants can likely add additional information to this ambling 
epistle.  

Thank you “Gord” for his part in preserving local postal history and the oppor-
tunity and joy that the club membership had in acquiring the material brought. 
We say fare well “Rest in Peace”.   

So, what am I going to do with material in 
which I have no interest? I am giving them 
away to fellow members that may be interest-
ed, some of which has already been distribut-
ed.  

Look for further information for our December 
Christmas meeting in this bulletin. Merry 
Christmas and Happy New Year, that’s the 
first time I have said that this year, seems away too early especially before Re-
membrance Day. See you at the December meeting.  
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Welcome to the fall weather – the nights / days are getting cooler now but some days have been quite 

pleasant for this time of year. Our annual Christmas gathering is on schedule for December 6th and 

should be a change from the normal as we reach out to assist the less fortunate in the Hanover area.   

This year, members are asked to participate in the auction by making donations of items suitable to raise 

funding for the Salvation Army food bank. Please use your imagination should you wish to make a dona-

tion of non-perishable items to supplement their efforts to help those in need. They have provided a listing 

of items frequently needed by their clients. All donations of items and funds raised by the auction will be 

gratefully accepted to make life just a little bit better for someone in the service area.  

Canada Post has donated two framed prints – one will be auctioned off while the second print (hockey 

theme) will have tickets sold at $3.00 or two for $5.00.  

As usual, members should be prepared to bring their favourite treat to share with friends at the meeting. 

Coffee will be provided by the President. Remember, this is an open meeting and partners / spouses are 

welcome to attend. For those wishing to participate in the gift exchange, bring an item of your choosing to 

trade off with others in the group.   

A message of condolence has been sent to the partner of Pastor John of St. Matthew’s Lutheran Church 

who passed away recently.  

Our meeting dates of January and February have been changed to the Saturday so members will not 

have to travel at night AND in case of poor weather. Dates and times are on page 4. PLEASE check your 

email prior to leaving home in case the meetings are cancelled.   

Keep well and stay safe 

Message from the President 

Der Liebe Augustin – The Charming Augustin 
By Ralph Wyndam 

 

The fourth stamp in the series, ‘Tales and Legends of Austria’, from Austria Post is the 9 schilling stamp, 
Der Liebe Augustin, issued January 23, 1998. 

 

The story of the Charming Augustin dates back to 1679 Vienna, a time when the 
city was suffering through an outbreak of the dreaded black death. In such a dark 
time of suffering, when people’s spirits were in dire need of a lift, a balladeer and 
bag-piper, Marx Augustin, rose to the occasion. His good cheer and high spirited 
entertainment endeared him to the hearts of the Viennese. 

 

Dear Augustin not only lifted people’s spirits; he enjoyed lifting a schnapps or two 
during his performances. One fateful night he did not quite make it home and end- ed 
up sleeping in the street – a Schnapsleiche – a ‘schnapps corpse’ so drunk that he was mistaken for a real 
plague victim by the gravediggers who were constantly patrolling the streets to remove the dead. 

 

Augustin, along with his pipes and the truly deceased, were carted off and thrown into a mass grave. 
Once back in the land of the living, he found he was unable to climb out of the deep pit. As his cries for 
help went unheeded, he reached for his bagpipes and began playing. Rescuers soon arrived and lifted 
him out of his predicament. The experience grew his legend even larger as his story gave people greater 
hope and encouragement in such terrible times. 

 

The catchy melody that you may be familiar with without knowing the story, Oh du Liebe 

Augustin, written in his honour around that time, is still a popular tune in Austria over 400 years later. 

Perhaps the dear Augustin played the song himself, gleefully and with great relief, many times after his 
brush with an early grave. 
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Chapter 220, Royal Philatelic 
Society of Canada         
Chapter 1538, American 
Philatelic Society            
Chapter 21, Grand River Valley 
Philatelic Association 

Website:https://www.rpsc.org/ch
apters/saugeenstampclub/ 

 

Meeting: St. Matthew’s 
Evangelical Lutheran Church 
356 9th Street,              
Hanover, Ontario                  
Use 11th Avenue Entrance 

 

 

Club Officers: 

 

President: Walt Berry          
519-887-6999 
wsberry@sympatico.ca 

 

Vice-President: Peter Kritz 
519-364-4752 
pkritz@coldwellbankerpbr.com 

 

Secretary: Mike Wagner     
519-901-0366 
mikewagner@hotmail.ca 

 

Treasurer:  Judy Galbraith 

519-379-5891  

jgal472001@yahoo.com 

 

 

Sales Circuit: Bill Findlay   
519-369-5689 
billfindlay74@gmail.com 

 

Bulletin Editor: Diane Jarvis,             
905-299-5854                      
laurierlady@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Saugeen Stamp Club 

Owen Sound Zoom Auctions 

The links to see items  and read the terms and conditions follow below: 
https://stampsmarter.org/AuctionSQL/Auction_Owen_Entry.php?operation=insert  – Please 
use this form to enter your individual lots for auction 
https://stampsmarter.org/AuctionFiles/Cat_OwenSC.aspx – You may view listed items in the 
current auction on this page.  These will be the same scans used during the auction 
https://stampsmarter.org/AuctionFiles/OwenTCs.html – Terms and Conditions - please read if 
you are listing or bidding in the auction 

Royal Oak Stamps 
 

                       Now dealing only in Philatelic Supplies 

                  Contact John Cortan   Phone: 519-395-5817 

       Email: royaloak@hurontel.on.ca 

     Mail: Box 295, Ripley, ON  N0G 2R0 

REMEMBER—Mark your Calendar 

 
The regular meetings for January and February are 
planned and booked for: 
 
When:  Saturday January 7th and February 4th.  
 
Time: 1:00 to 3:00 pm 
 
Where: Our Regular Location St Matthew’s Church 
 
Why: To save from night driving in bad weather 

 

 

NOTE THE DATE CHANGES—WRONG LAST MONTH 

https://stampsmarter.org/AuctionSQL/Auction_Owen_Entry.php?operation=insert
https://stampsmarter.org/AuctionFiles/Cat_OwenSC.aspx
https://stampsmarter.org/AuctionFiles/OwenTCs.html

